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Thanks and Gratitude 
I would like to thank our Grade 3/4 teachers for the work they put into organizing and supervising the Grade 3/4 Melbourne Museum 
excursion. The students had a wonderful day and enjoyed the learning opportunities provided by the museum experience.  
 

Remembrance Day Ceremony 
Today at our flagpole, our school commemorated Remembrance Day with a very moving Remembrance Day ceremony. 
The ceremony was hosted by our School Captains and I would like to compliment them on the organization and 
preparation for the ceremony. Our school also sent student and staff representatives to the community ceremony to 
acknowledge the importance of this day. Over the last week, our teachers have developed our student’s understanding of 
the meaning and history of Remembrance Day and it was wonderful to see so many of our KPS students wearing poppies 
to acknowledge the service of our servicemen and women. Our ceremony concluded with the laying of wreaths by 
representatives of each class. I would like to thank all our staff and students for acknowledging the importance of this 
solemn day.  
 
Family and Friends Fundraisers: 
Our dedicated Family and Friends group have several great fundraisers on the go over the next few weeks. Local 
fundraising is a crucial part of our school budget and I would like to acknowledge the great work undertaken by our F&F 
group in supporting our school. Please keep an eye on our newsletter and your Compass notifications to keep track of 
what is coming up and how you can be involved.  
 
Oral Language and Literacy Development 
Today Beth Shingles visited from the Murdoch Children’s Institute as part of our ongoing relationship in developing the 
oral language and early literacy skills of our students. Beth visited our F to 2 classrooms and was incredibly impressed by 
seeing the learning practices we have established in 2022. Additionally, our 2022 learning growth data in literacy is the 
strongest growth that KPS has produced and Beth commented what great student outcomes have been achieved in such 
a short period of time. This is a fantastic credit to the commitment of our KPS staff and is hugely motivating as we 
progress forward with this work.  
 
Foundation to Grade 2 Fun Evening 
Our F to 2 teachers will be holding a fun evening for our F to 2 students on Friday, November 25th. They have planned 
some wonderful activities for our students for their extended stay at school and I am sure that out students will enjoy the 
experience enormously.  
 

All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

     @ KPS  

November 

Friday 11th 

Payment due for Grade 6 Graduation Dance Lessons 
 

Tuesday 15th 

Sushi Tuesday 
 

Friday 25th 

Conveyance Allowance applications due 
 

Wednesday 30th 

“Give the Mo a Go” Day IV 
 

December  

Wednesday 7th 

Payment Due for the following Grade 6 Events: 

 Funfields 

 Graduation Bears 

 Graduation Dinner 
 

Wednesday 14th 

Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony and Dinner 

Tues 15th to Sat 19th November 

Family and Friends Pop Up Book Stall (refer page 11) 
 

Monday 19th 

Christmas Concert and Amazing Christmas Raffle draw 
 

Tuesday 20th 

Last day of term for students—1.30pm dismissal  

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays over the coming week:            

Meisha Tate, Zoe Smith, Riley Martin and  Hope Ratcliffe 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 

With the wet weather continuing , could you 

please make sure all students have a change of 

clothes in their bags. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details change 

such as address, email, phone 

numbers, emergency contacts etc. it is 

important to contact the office as soon 

 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL 

PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

1st Round Orders Are Now 

Closed for 2023 Grade 6 Jacket 

& Polo orders (refer notice on 

page 10) 

2023 Book Lists—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via 

Compass for ordering 2023 Book Lists. 

Please remember to order for your child’s 

2023 class.  The email incudes our future 

Foundation students for 2023. 

 
 

 

Mr Babic is again raising money for Movember, if you 

would like to donate to this wonderful cause clink on the 

link: https://movember.com/m/nathanbabic?mc=1  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmovember.com%2Fm%2Fnathanbabic%3Fmc%3D1&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfbc616a2a1a74b48049708dac3944833%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638037338885386649%7CUnk


 

 

  

 

 

 

A Smile Squad dental van will now be visiting our school next year. 

All students attending government schools are eligible for free treatment. 

Students do not need a healthcare card, Medicare or the Child Dental Benefits 

Scheme. 

Each student will be bringing home a consent pack to take home (white 

envelope with orange writing). Families who would like to avail of the service 

will need to complete a consent pack for each child. Students will only be seen 

at the Dental Van if consent pack is returned to the school.  

The Smile Squad will first visit our school to undertake oral health examinations 

and preventative care. After the 15 minute examination, students will receive a 

care plan.   

If no further treatment is required, students will be seen in 12 months for their 

next dental examination. If a student requires follow-up treatment, an individual 

care plan will be sent home for parental/carer consent before treatment is 

provided. 

Following the students visit to the van, the children will be provided with a free 

dental pack and education on teeth brushing and healthy eating. 

 

PLEASE NOTE SMILE SQUAD NOW 

POSTPONED TO 2023 





Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students need to bring a  
drink bottle to school.  

 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. legionnaire, broad 
brimmed or bucket hats, whenever they are outside.  

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, Broadford. 

 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 

 



     Connecting With Kimberly 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

I can be contacted via email: 

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au   

Or 5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing needs. 
 

 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Group Programs 

Richie and I have met to plan our whole cohort and group programs for next year and we are really                             
excited for lots of different programs and opportunities scheduled from Term 1, 2023! This term we have Sea of Friends 
running across two different grades and we also have two Drumbeat classes. Sea of Friends is a social skills program that 
encourage students to build their friendship and communication skills. Drumbeat is a drumming program and Drumbeat 
stands for: Discovering Relationships Using Music, Beliefs, Emotions, Attitudes and Thoughts. If you would like your 
student to participate in additional social and emotional support programs, please contact me to discuss this further.  
 
 

Christmas Hampers 
We are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school 
families. If you may be able to help, we are seeking 
donations for our Christmas hampers such as: 
Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy canes and any 
other Christmas based items. These hampers will    
be delivered to families in the last week of term. If 
you would like to donate any items, please drop 
them off at the office for collection.   

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

Grade 6 Jacket and Polo 

Ordering 

 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will have been emailed 

via Compass an order form for 2023 Grade 6 Jacket 

and Polo’s.  

First round orders closed on 26 October 2022  

Second round orders are due 10 February 2023 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2023.  

(All orders and payments must be placed directly 

with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you require 

any assistance in locating your order form in Compass. 

 



 

 

 

We need your HELP! 
 

KPS Family and Friends are reaching out for your assistance with 
donations for our AMAZING CHRISTMAS RAFFLE! 

 

Suggested items – Chocolates, Christmas decorations, wrapping paper, 
baking goods, candles, toys, mugs, chips etc. 

 

Donations can be dropped at the school office or the Canteen drop boxes. 
 

Raffle tickets sales will be announced shortly! 
 

Raffle drawn at our end of year celebration evening  
Monday 19th December. 

 

Any questions please contact Jodie 0433271301 

 

Family and Friends Pop Up Book Stall 

Why not get some Christmas Shopping done and at the same time support the school…. 

Where- Stadium Foyer 

When –  

Tuesday 15th November 2.30pm to 4pm & 6 to 7pm 

Wednesday 16th November 2.30 to 4pm 

Thursday 17th November 2.30 to 4pm 

Saturday 19th November 9.30 to 11am 

EFTPOS available 

Any questions please contact Jodie 0433271301 

 



 



 




